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PO Box 3067  •    La Grande OR 97850
OLA Retreat 2014

Priorities and Updates
April Witteveen’s minutes from the retreat included the discussed priorities, but I’ve presented the priorities here again with a brief update for each item.

The following priorities came out of the OLA Retreat 2014. 

1. Communication

Goal: Determining audience and goals based on how we communicate

How? Looking at how we communicate to various audiences through different communication outlets like the OLA website.

Who? Communication Committee will take the lead on this and work with board to accomplish

Update since retreat: Sara Thompson, Communications Chair, is working with Kate Rubick, Library Assessment Roundtable Chair, to develop a survey to the OLA membership exploring communication habits, demographics of membership, roundtable involvement and more. This is a work in progress. 

2. Leadership training

Goal: To work with WLA in pursuing joint training options

How? Refer to research from Leadership Taskforce 2013-2014. Consider and pursue funding options.

Who? Candice Watkins will make initial contact with WLA leadership. Board will consider continuing leadership taskforce.

Update since retreat: Lots! OLA and WLA have had multiple conversations and are both on board with creating a joint training. The Leadership Taskforce for OLA has been reconvened/continued and is actively researching training facilitators, retreat sites, and funding. All is moving forward. Leadership taskforce members (OLA): Jane Corry, Penny Hummel, Emily Papagni, Elaine Hirsch, Pam North, Candice Watkins. WLA Leadership involved in discussions: Nancy Lederboer (WLA President), Jennifer Wiseman (WLA Past President), and Dana Murphy-Love (Executive Director, WLA). Next meeting is Oct. 6, 2014.

3. Assessment

Goal: To investigate and improve unit involvement.

How? Will gather questions that units want to ask their membership and then standardize and roll into a survey. Perhaps create a template for unit outcomes to transform unit reports.

Who? LART (Assessment Roundtable) will take the lead here and work with board to create this survey.

Update since retreat: Kate Rubick, LART Chair, is working with Sara Thompson, Communications Chair, to combine needs into one survey to membership. Progress being made.

4. Advocacy

Goal: To follow through with the Advocacy Taskforce recommendations

How? Continue the Advocacy Taskforce. Project ideas – possibly reframe these as “branding” – or, promoting OLA’s brand. Consistent reporting to board of progress. 

Who? Candice will reconvene taskforce. Those interested at retreat: Korie Buerkle, Jane Corry, Nancy Sullivan, Michele Burke. 

Update since retreat: Taskforce members are in place: Korie Buerkle, Jane Corry, Lori Wamsley, John Schoppert, Arlene Weible, Jeana McClure and Michele Burke. $1,000 has been added back to the Advocacy Taskforce line in the OLA Budget. This money is available for projects/needs of the taskforce. An update will be provided at Oct. 3 board meeting.

5. Diversity

Goal: To get the Social Responsibilities Roundtable going again, elect a chair, market the group through OLA communication outlets. If this is accomplished in time, SRRT will look into conference sessions that revolve around diversity – topics like cultural competency.

Who? The temporary chair, Candise Branum, will work with Buzzy and Shirley to get SRRT going again.

Update since retreat: Elections are currently open for SRRT chair.

6. Investment Policy 

Goal: To keep this moving forward.

Who? Shirley Roberts and Valery King. Candice will work with her to support them in this work.
Update: Valery is currently forming a Finance/Investment Committee.
7. Retention of Members

Goal: To analyze membership data and determine who our new members are and where their interests lie; contact non-renewing members to determine why they are discontinuing; analyze the 5% drop in membership.

How? Memberclicks is the primary vehicle for analyzing this data.

Who? Shirley Roberts, Candice Watkins, Membership Committee

Update since retreat: Candice is currently contacting Shirley and Meredith Farkas, Membership Chair, to begin discussions. Focus is on combining some efforts here with the survey that Sara Thompson and Kate Rubick are developing.

Other Topics of Interest and Discussion:

1. Board meeting format – there was discussion about how to infuse board meetings and culture with the elements from the OLA mission statement – advocacy, collaboration, education, and training. One possibility was to alter the format of board meetings so that unit reports come first instead of last. There was some sentiment that this would reinvigorate more indepth discussion of the ongoing work that supports the mission.

Update since retreat: Candice will introduce a “Critical Conversation” or “CritConvo” (just to be hip) to each meeting that focuses in depth on a particular issue, like advocacy, diversity, and other areas that OLA has expressed interest in but often finds it difficult to find the time for indepth discussions. This conversation will usually (ideally) be accompanied by a guest that is a leader in that area. For example, at the Dec. 5 board meeting, Emily Drabinski is the Coordinator for Instruction at the Long Island University Brooklyn (and also a LJ Mover & Shaker in 2014). She is a library leader in writing and presenting about topics of institutional oppression. Given all the talk in OLA over the past year about diversity issues, I think having her critical insight into these issues and how they relate to the library profession will be helpful and timely and hopefully spur some critical discussion.

2. Time capsule – 2015 will mark the 75th year for the OLA time capsule and time to open it. The capsule is currently residing in the State Library. Candice will work with Steve Silver, Conference Chair, to incorporate this into the OLA Conference. Candice is currently trying to find background information/history about the time capsule. If you have some info, please let her know!

3. Archives – This has two components:

· Physical archives – OLA units need to “clean out their shoe closet” – basically, this means the individual units need to take it upon themselves to physically visit the archives at the State Library and clean up/organize archival material relevant to their respective units.

· Digital archives – we need to find a volunteer to orchestrate the care of digital archives. Jane Corry and Candice are working on this.
